
From: Geoffrey Segal <geoffrey.segal@reason.org>
To: 'Marshall Evans'mevans@gov.sc.gov

marcia.adams@scdmv.netmarcia.adams@scdmv.net
Date: 10/7/2004 11:49:03 AM

Subject: RE: Pilot programs for DMV

Marshall:

The best information on DMV privatization (or competition) is located in two 
places.

1. The SC Policy Council "Mandate for Change" book - the chapter that I 
wrote has some discussion on DMV. Unfortunately, this is not available 
electronically.
2. http://www.cascadepolicy.org/bgc/dmv.htm

-Geoff

-----Original Message-----
From: Marshall Evans [mailto:mevans@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, October 04, 2004 1:44 PM
To: geoffrey.segal@reason.org; marcia.adams@scdmv.net
Subject: Pilot programs for DMV

Dear Geoff:

Per Marcia Adams' conversation with Marisa Crawford in our office, could you 
provide any info or business models on states that have let insurance 
companies register autos for the DMV? Marcia has identified six independent 
insurance agents who would like to pilot this kind of thing. She's copied 
on this email.

Many thanks. Great conversation with Jim Segal, by the way.

All the best,
Marshall
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